
YSSA July 5, 2021 Board Meeting Minutes 
 

Next YSSA Board Meeting: August 1, 2021 @ 6:00 pm 

Via ZOOM Meeting 

  

July 12, 2021  

  

Members in attendance:  Brian Alman, Kimberly Alman, Kyle Minneart, Jason 

Stickell 

  

Since we did not have a quorum, we ended up having a brief discussion but nothing 

was approved. 

  

As of July 12 the ammunition that was moved from the Ron Maas location to the 

Geneseo Warehouse has not been inventoried. Kyle Minneart is heading out of 

town, but will be there next week to do a inventory. 

  

Brian Alman addressed the needs of the AIM Grands and the number of shotgun 

ammunition that will be needed for the athletes.  

Suggestions: 
o  Bring 15 cases to Bi-State for the AIM Grand athletes - each shooter gets 

a case of ammunition 

o Bring the newer ammunitions since this is an important competition for the 

kids and money can be earned for the Midway Endowment Account 

o Bring an additional 6 cases to be left in the safe for practice at Bi-State 

o There is still no set check out for handing out ammunition when athletes 

appear for practice 

  

Kyle Minneart is not interested in becoming the Head Coach for shotgun, but will 

begin the 6 week 4-H learn to shoot lessons after Labor Day. 
o Kyle needs a key for the indoor range 

• Can Bill Peterson get a key made for Kyle? 

• Kyle may want to use the indoor shooting trainer for the kids in the 

winter time. 
o Questions from Kyle: 

• How much should the athletes pay? 

 Brian Alman answered $100.00 to join YSSA and will include a 

box of ammunition when the athlete attends practice. 



• Ammunition is not accumulative, if you are not at practice 

you cannot come the following week and get 2 boxes. 

• The new year begins on September 1 and ends on August 

31 annually 

• What is the cost to join 4-H? 

 Brian Alman answered $20.00 and the paperwork. If the 

athlete joins 4-H then they are entitled to 2 boxes of 

ammunition when they come to practice.  

• Goals for Shotgun practice? 

 Attempt to get 3 dependable coaches to commit to practices on 

Thursday nights 

 Set up structure for weekly practices 

 Discuss safety when dealing with firearms 

 Athletes are NOT permitted to begin practice until a coach is 

present and the safety meeting has been addressed 

 Set goals for what the athletes will work on, techniques, skills 

  

Kim Alman suggested a shotgun registration night the week of August 16 - 20. This 

is the week prior to school beginning and most of the kids will be back in town. This 

will probably be best if it was done on a Thursday night suggested 4:00 pm to 7:00 

pm. Rosters in TeamSnap can be updated and get a more accurate interest in 

YSSA. 

  

Jason Stickell addressed the archery questions.  
o Practice is taking place on Friday nights at the outdoor Bi-State Range 

o Tim Hunt's daughters went to Alabama to compete - They did ok. 
o There is a Pin Shoot on July 18 - Tim Hunt will be running this competition 

o Archery arrows have been located, but need to order more targets sooner 

than later 

o R & R has 3 of the bows in but YSSA is waiting on the other 2. 

• 1 will be a left handed bow 

• 1 will be a specialty poundage bow 

o How many coaches does archery have at a typical practice? 

• Jason's reply is 4 or 5 weekly 

• Archery coaches are dependable and communicate when they are not 

able to be in attendance so that safety can be covered 

  

  



  

July 5, 2021 Bill Peterson was the only board member who showed up so asked 

to postpone this meeting to July 12, 2021. 

  

June 7, 2021  

  

Members sporadically attended so meeting was postponed until July 5, 2021. 

Members in Attendance:  Tim Baldwin, Brian Alman, Kimberly Alman, Kent Keeshan 

Bill Peterson for the last 9 minutes. 

Eddy Boggs, but had to leave due to job related obligations. (Less than 5 

minutes). 

  

These minutes are from the May 2, 2021 meeting as these were not approved 

in June due to the lack of attendance and not able to have a quorum. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 pm. 

  

Members in Attendance: Tim Baldwin, Eddy Boggs, Joe Janz, Jason Stickell, Bill 

Peterson, Kent Keeshan, Brian Alman, Kimberly Alman 

  

Minutes were read from the April 5, 2021 meeting.  A motion to accept the minuets 

as written by Tim Baldwin and seconded by Brian Alman. 

  

Treasure's Report: 

Bill Peterson will provide a report at the meeting. 

  

Old Business: 

Raffle 
• $5,440.00 was earned from the Ticket Raffle 

o 2/3 of the money made was from 1 member 

• Frankie in the amount of $3,400.00 

• ITEMS FOR RAFFLE ARE: 

o Golden Boy is a 22 long rifle - clarification from the March minutes 

• Won by Jean Pack, Davenport IA 

o 26 quart Orca cooler 

o Stanley knife set  

  

Air Rifle 



• At this time no one has expressed an interest in getting this sport up and 

running 

• At this time there is NO dedicated coach for this discipline 

• A few athletes have expressed interest  
o Currently NO organized practice 

o Hope to get this up and running shortly 

  

Archery 
• Needs to purchase new bows - 4-H 

• Can archery get a money grant or a grant to obtain additional bows? 

• Will purchase through NASK at $115.00 per bow 

o Guessing will need 5 - 6 bows 

o Comes in a variety of colors 

o Comes universal to be used by either right or left handed athletes 

• These are generic bows and are set to be used for any kid 

• These bows are for the public and new athletes to use 

• Moving to the outside range - this will be announced in team snap to the 

athletes 

• R & R has 2 bows 

o Jay has 3 in 

• Left handed bow will arrive in a few weeks 

o Diamonds (4) are a more advanced bows 

• Eddy will provide a list to Bill Petersen listing the inventory of the bows 

currently in use 

• Eddy has requested 5 dozen arrows to be used at practice 

• Bows are stored inside on racks 

o Organized by color 

o All bows are numbered and listed on a spread sheet 

o This makes for quick inventory 

• US - Brad Fila 

o Goal: Tournament in 2022 

• Could this be a national tournament? 

• Iowa State Tournament? 

o Quad City is a prime area for Nationals 

• Must meet with the State Archery Board 

• Tournament in early spring 2022 

• Fall - Iowa State Championship 2022? 

o There is a venue available 



• Lots of coordination and volunteers are going to be needed for 

this event 

• Judges? 

  

Trap 
• Kyle Minnert will run the "Introduction to Trap Shooting" 

o Kyle Minnert needs to provide YSSA with an inventory of the 

ammunition that was moved from Ron Maas' property and transported 

to Springfield Armory Storage Warehouse. 
o Kyle will run 6 week segments for "Introduction to Trap Shooting" 

• Next sign up is for June 3 

• Please get a list to Kyle for those who are interested 

• DO NOT SEND new shooters after the 6 week Introduction 

has begun 

• There will be a 1 week break between the end of one course and 

the beginning of the next. 

  
• Brian Alman has been showing up to practice but so far only Pleasant Valley 

Athletes 

o John Ager has been attending for the PV athletes 

o Brian has been taking registration payments for 4-H 

• Kim has made the deposits 

  
• Kim Alman made a $100.00 deposit from the shotgun youth who would like to 

join 4-H 

o The following names are those who have paid, but need to receive 

their ammunition allotment from May 20 and May 27 practice 

• Luke Ager needs 4 boxes of ammo paid $20.00 

• Robbie Curtis needs 4 boxes of ammo - paid $20.00 

• Michael Lemburg collected ammo - paid $20.00 (Deposited on 6-

30-21) 

• Emmet Olsen needs 4 boxes of ammo - paid $20.00 

• Oscar Olsen needs 4 boxes of ammo - paid $20.00 

• Nathan Romans needs 4 boxes of ammo - paid $20.00 

• 7420 shells from VISTA 

  

Meeting adjourned at 6:31 pm on ZOOM.  No one called the meeting to an end. 
 


